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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance Alan and Mary Giles, Duncan Porter and Cllr Ben Burton
27.07/20 Apologies 
None
28.07/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne South Gloucestershire Council planning committee.  
29.07/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1 June – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow.
30.07/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 1 and 15 June - Noted.
31.07/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 15 June – Noted
32.07/20 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts, quarterly accounts up to 31 March 2020 and approve any recommendations.

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
The following grants were approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
Salem Methodist Church - £325

WSA grant 3 for 2019/20 - £2909.08
.
Matters Arising
South Glos has put some washers on the hinges of the gate by Monks Pool to try and stop it being removed. We will monitor to see if there are any further incidents.

The Cambridge Building Society has advised Parish Councils are not eligible for the fixed bond at 0.85% so the funds are still in their saver account with 0.1% interest. Cllr Hemmings advised the Bath Building Society have savings accounts available for Parish Councils and it was agreed by members to open a 12 month bond with a rate of 0.65% depositing £75,000 from the Reserve account. This will therefore reduce the amount being held in the Reserve account, lessening our financial liability.  
Following discussions regarding the possibility of making Cleeve Wood Road in Downend one way, the Clerk has contacted Jon Hunt to confirm the Parish Council are in agreement with this, with the preferred direction of traffic definitely to be from Frenchay to Downend.

A meeting has been arranged with South Glos regarding the resurfacing of the car park on Hambrook Common on 15 July. Cllrs Climmer, Kembery, Brain, Dyer and the Clerk to attend.
Regarding the Parish Council’s request for more 20mph signs along Beckspool Road, South Glos has advised this request will most likely be delayed due to the delivery of essential changes brought about by the current Coronavirus situation. The temporary speed visor has been re sited there. 
A response has been received from Phil Morgan to advise that Redrow are working through the snagging list of outstanding 106 items, but completion has been delayed due to COVID 19. They have been having problems getting subcontractors back to do the work but are hopeful the works will be completed by September.

No update has yet been received regarding a meeting with Julian Wilson in respect of the car park for the Huntercombe Group but it’s hoped a meeting will take place within the next month.

The extra rubbish bin for Frenchay Common has been ordered. 

A resident has requested if it would be possible for an extra dog waste bin to be sited just off Cleeve Wood Road at the entrance to Frenchay Moor.  It’s felt this will help to reduce the amount of dog mess in the fields. The bin near Frenchay Village Hall is inaccessible from Cleeve Wood Road when the cows are in the field. Cllr Watkins proposed to proceed with this and all members agreed.
Concern has been raised regarding the condition of Tuckett field and if adequate husbandry has been taking place over the last year or so. 

 

33.07/20 – To approve the Annual Governance Statement

Approved. Chairman to attend the Clerk’s office to sign

34.07/20 – To approve the Accounting Statement for 2019/20

Approved. Chairman to attend the Clerk’s office to sign

35.07/20–  To approve the Annual Code of Conduct, Register of Interest, Standing Orders, Financial Regulations, to include Terms of Reference and Risk Assessment. To also approve supplementary Standing Orders in respect of the Coronavirus pandemic. 
Cllr Brain raised the following points:

Supplementary Standing Orders

3c. Are meetings accessible to the public if zoom details are not published? It was advised the agendas are published on Facebook and members of the public are given the option of contacting the office to obtain joining details for the meeting. Going forward it was agreed to also add a line to the agenda to advise anyone can request login details.

Financial Regulations
5.1. Details of additional savings accounts are listed but as they change fairly often should this be done? It was agreed to change the wording to advise that various different savings accounts are held.
Standing Orders
1 This states meetings should not be held not before 7pm but the Planning Committee start meetings at 6.30pm. It was agreed to amend this.
58 This advises he which should be changed to ‘the person’

Code of Conduct
Leadership. Should the wording ‘including those who did not vote for me’ be deleted. It was advised this is standard wording which is often used in such documents and 
as all voting is strictly confidential a councillor does not know who voted for them. It was decided this should remain.

Clerk will make any necessary amendments and re circulate.

36.07/20 – To discuss any changes required to ensure safe travel for residents during COVID 19
Duncan Porter, a local resident, attended the meeting on behalf of the Winterbourne Environmental Group and Winterbourne Safer Roads. They are looking to get all the speed limits in Winterbourne, Winterbourne Down and Hambrook reduced to 20mph. They have contacted Jack Lopresti regarding this who advised it should be agreed at a local level. 
They would like cycling, walking and also horse riding encouraged, all of which help to reduce air and noise pollution. There are a lot of electric bikes available now which makes cycling accessible to more people. Accidents which occur with cars travelling at 20mph are  less severe than if they are travelling at 30mph, which also make them less expensive to deal with. Up to the age of 15 children have difficulty judging the speed of cars travelling at 30mph increasing risks when crossing the road. During lockdown there have been a lot more people out walking and cycling and as a lot of the local pavements are narrow it is difficult to maintain social distancing. As South Gloucestershire Council have declared a climate emergency it would be appropriate to take action now to reduce the limit.    
Cllr Kembery advised that the Parish Council are already in correspondence with South Gloucestershire Council regarding reducing the speed limit on the Bristol Road through Hambrook. Cllr Goodman, who takes part in a community speed watch in Winterbourne Down was totally in support of reducing the limit as were other councillors. However, it was also put forward that residents want to see enforcement carried out when speeding cars have been identified.  Frenchay is currently in the process of setting up a community speed watch for their area. Having one set limit across the area would be simpler for motorists when driving as currently the limit changes quite frequently. A question was raised as to whether there should be a 20mph limit by all schools in South Gloucestershire Council. It was unclear if this only applied to primary schools and Ben Burton will investigate. It was discussed that children need to have more road sense as they take far too many risks as identified with them leaving Winterbourne Academy. This is something that is raised with the Academy when the Parish Council has liaison meetings with them. 

Clerk to express the Parish Council support to South Glos.

37.07/20 - Permission being sought to hold relaxation/meditation sessions on Hambrook Common. 

Councillors were in favour of this. A copy of their liability insurance will need to be seen, and also to be advised the area needs to be left in a good state of repair. As this is being requested due to halls and community areas being shut, a time limit should be suggested.

Ben Burton advised there are guidelines on the South Glos website which he will forward to the Clerk.

38.07/20  Permission being sought to hold Pilates classes on Frenchay Common. 

Councillors were in favour of this with the same comments as above.
39.07/20 – Items from the Public
Alan Giles advised that Margaret Harris, who was married to John has sadly passed away. They ran the hardware shop in Winterbourne for many years. Her funeral is on 21 July at St Michaels at 2.15. Margaret was involved in setting up the very popular Carols in the Barn. Clerk will send a condolence card.

40.07/20 – Items from Members 
The works at the pond to repair the wall have been completed. Cllr Climmer said he was impressed with the work done but it was disappointing South Glos had not attended when it was being done as they had said they would. As confirmed by the contractor the road drainage is very blocked. South Glos has been advised of this and are going to carry out repairs to the road. The Parish Council would want to ensure that they do not disturb any of the work recently carried out.

Cllr Kembery advised the scheme to make Cleeve Wood Road one way is currently being assessed by South Glos along with other schemes in the area and a decision will then be made which schemes will be proceeded with.  

Cllr Brain advised the bus stop on Mill Road needs to be cleared of overgrown vegetation and also Dudsey’s Well.

Cllr Hemmings advised there is a lot of fly tipping between the A4174 and Moorend. This needs to be reported straight away to South Glos who do have a zero tolerance policy towards it and they have made successful prosecutions. There can be an unlimited fine for fly tippers. Cllr Jones advised if anyone sees any fly tipping at the weekend they can send him photos and he will get it reported immediately. 

The verges along Begbrook Park have still not been cut back. Clerk will remind South Glos again. Also the verges along from Frenchay Village Hall to Cleevewood Bridge need to be cut.      

Frome Valley has identified a lot of tree work which needs to be done in the Frenchay parkland they currently maintain for the NBHT. Clerk will contact the Trust as the work should be done before the land is taken over. 
Meeting concluded 8.28pm.

	Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
B Burton
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk




1

